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Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and 
Chatswood High School 
Works notification March 2021 

Dear Community,  

The NSW Government is upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and 
improved education facilities to support the student community. 

Tree removal at Chatswood High School  

A tree is scheduled to be removed near the north-west corner of the sports field by an independent tree specialist.  

The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment has approved the removal of this tree as part of the State 
Significant Development application. The tree is being removed to allow an accessible ramp to be installed in the 
north-west corner of the sports field and in preparation for the main works construction starting.  

An arborist has identified the tree as an Acacia species. The common name for the tree is Hickory Wattle. See the 
location of the tree below.  Replacement planting will be carried out as the project progresses, in accordance with 
the relevant policy and in consultation with Willoughby Council.  

The work will start on Saturday 27 March and is expected to take one to two days to complete. Work hours will be 
Monday to Friday, 7:00am and 6:00pm and Saturday, 8:00am to 1:00pm. in line with the current NSW 
Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development – Construction Work Days Order 2020). This is 
to allow workers to abide by social distancing rules during the COVID-19 pandemic by distributing work across the 
week. There will be no work on Sundays or Public Holidays without prior notification.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Chatswood High School oval – location of tree to be removed 

Hickory Wattle 
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